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Town of Hilton Head Island 
Gullah Geechee Land & Cultural  
Preservation Task Force Meeting  

Monday, September 11, 2023, 1:00 p.m. 
AGENDA 

 

The Gullah Geechee Land & Cultural Preservation Task Force Meeting will be held in person in the 
Benjamin M. Racusin Council Chambers. The meeting will be broadcast and can be viewed at: Beaufort 
County Channel, the Town's YouTube Channel, and Spectrum Channel 1304. 
 

1. Call to Order 
2. FOIA Compliance – Public notification of this meeting has been published, posted, and distributed 

in compliance with the South Carolina Freedom of Information Act and the requirements of the 

Town of Hilton Head Island. 
3. Roll Call  
4. Approval of Agenda  
5. Approval of Minutes 

a. Regular Meeting of August 7, 2023 
6. Appearance by Citizens  

Citizens may submit written comments via the Town's Open Town Hall Portal. The portal will close 

at 4:30 p.m. on Friday, September 8, 2023.  Comments submitted through the portal will be provided 

to the Task Force and made part of the official record. 

7. Staff Report  
a. General Staff Updates 

i. Work Plan Update 

ii. District Planning and LMO Update 

b. Historic Neighborhood Permitting & Design Studio Report  

c. Home Safety and Repair Program Update 

d. Sewer Connection Program Update  

8. Discussion Items  
a. Land Preservation Update 

b. Hilton Head High School Renovation Design Team  

9. Adjournment 
Please note that a quorum of Town Council may result if four (4) or more of their members 

attend this meeting. Please note that a quorum of the Planning Commission may result if five 
(5) or more of their members attend this meeting. 

https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/g6FkCPNJDVuW1Lpf8MIHM?domain=lnks.gd
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/g6FkCPNJDVuW1Lpf8MIHM?domain=lnks.gd
https://www.youtube.com/c/TownofHiltonHeadIslandSC
https://hiltonheadislandsc.gov/opentownhall/
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The Town of Hilton Head Island 
Gullah Geechee Land & Cultural  

Preservation Task Force  
Meeting Minutes 

August 7, 2023, 1:00 p.m.  
 
Present from the Task Force: Chairman Lavon Stevens; Vice Chairman Palmer E. 
Simmons; Tom Henz; Ibrahim Abdul-Malik; Shani Green 
Present from Town Council: Alex Brown 
Absent from the Task Force: John Campbell, Joyce Wright 
Present from Town Staff: Richard Edwards, Community Planning Manager; Chris Yates, 
Building Official; Shea Farrar, Principal Planner; Krishana Perry, Principal Planner – Historic 
Neighborhood Preservation; Michael Connolly, Senior Planner; Trey Lowe, Senior Planner; 
Karen Knox, Senior Administrative Assistant 

.  
1. Call to Order 

Chairman Stevens called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m. 

2. FOIA Compliance 

Public notification of this meeting has been published, posted, and distributed in compliance 
with the South Carolina Freedom of Information Act and the requirements of the Town of 
Hilton Head Island. 

3. Roll Call 

As noted above.   

4. Approval of Agenda  

Chairman Stevens asked for a Motion to approve the Agenda. Vice Chair Simmons moved 
to approve. Mr. Henz seconded. By a show of hands, the Agenda was approved by a vote 
of 5-0.  

5. Approval of Minutes 

Chairman Stevens asked for a Motion to approve the Minutes of June 5, 2023. Mr. Henz 
moved to approve.  Vice Chair Simmons seconded.  By a show of hands, the Minutes of 
June 5, 2023, was approved by a vote of 4-0. Ms. Green was not present at the June 5, 
2023 meeting. 

6. Appearance by Citizens 

No comments were received on the Open Town Hall Portal. One citizen spoke at the 
meeting. 
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7. Staff Report 
a. General Staff Updates 

i. Work Plan Updates 
Ms. Perry reported on general activities out in the Community and shared that 
there will be an upcoming Quarterly Report.   

ii. Community Planning Manager Introduction 
Mr. Richard Edwards introduced himself to the Task Force and advised that he 
will be working with Krishana and the Task Force on all the projects that the 
Task Force has moving forward. 

iii. LMO Amendments Update 
Mr. Edwards advised that Phase 4A FAR and Single Family Parking 
Regulations was reviewed by the Planning Commission on April 27, 2023.  The 
Planning Commission recommended it to Town Council for approval as written 
by staff with a few modifications.  We are anticipating that Phase 4 will go to 
the Public Planning Committee on September 20, 2023.  The RFQ closed for 
Phase 5 on July 25, 2023.  We received two proposals. Staff are currently 
reviewing those proposals. Our comments are due to Procurement by the end 
of August.  

iv. District Planning Update 
The Marshes went to the Public Planning Committee on July 13, 2023 for a 
review.  The current draft is on the website.  We are working with our Consultant 
to get a Community Survey and updated Plan from the Public Planning 
Committee comments. The Bridge to Beach District is scheduled to go to the 
Public Planning Committee on September 14, 2023. Once that goes to the 
Public Planning Committee, we will put the Community Survey online as well 
as the updated Plan.  At Public Planning Committee’s August 10, 2023 meeting 
we will be working to prioritize the rest of the remaining Districts.  Mr. Edwards 
answered several questions from the Task Force. 

b. Historic Neighborhood Permitting & Design Studio Report 
 
Ms. Perry provided an update on the Design Studio as included in the Packet.  Ms. 
Perry mentioned she would like to transition reporting by calendar year once we get 
through 2023.   From the period October, 2021 – July 28, 2023, we have received 63 
Design Studio requests. For this Report, we have received three new requests. We 
were able to complete those three new requests and we also completed one of our 
active projects.   
 
Ms. Perry then proceeded to review in depth, the Family Compound and Family 
Subdivision as included in the Packet and reminded the Task Force that in November, 
2019, Town Council approved the framework for the Gullah Geechee Preservation 
Progress Report that was created in a collaborative effort between Gullah Geechee 
Land and Cultural Preservation Task Force and Town staff in amending the LMO to 
allow property owners to establish Family Compounds and Family Subdivisions which 
was identified as a top priority project that relates to our public policy recommendation 
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2, 3, 5 and 6. These applications and the way that we handle them through the process 
covers both recommendations.  After Ms. Perry’s presentation, she answered 
questions from the Task Force. 
 

c. Home Safety and Repair Program Update 
 

i. Program Manager Introduction 
Mr. Chris Yates introduced himself to the Task Force and provided an in-depth  
presentation on the activity of the Home Safety and Repair Program as 
included in the packet.  Following his presentation, he answered questions from 
the Task Force.   
 

d. Sewer Connection Program Update 
Mr. Yates provided the presentation as included in the packet.  Following his 
presentation, he answered questions from the Task Force.   

 
8. Discussion Items 

a. Land Preservation 
Ms. Luana Graves Sellars thanked the Task Force for the opportunity to speak at today’s 
meeting.  We have been in the process of trying to get a handle on an updated number 
of acreage that is owned by Gullah families.  We are still figuring it out.  The initial 
numbers back in 2017 was 1,016 acres. Right now, we are at around 1,000. A revised 
number is about 993. There are still some properties that are in question.  With that 
being said, I believe that number will be less. Once we have a full idea what it is and 
specifically the total of the acres that are left, I will come back and give you a final 
neighborhood by neighborhood report.   Ms. Graves Sellars reminded the Task Force 
that October 1, 2023, is the upcoming Tax Sale. So far on Hilton Head, we have 67 
properties which comes to approximately $119,000 in taxes that are due.  The closer 
we get, the more the list shakes out. For your September meeting I will have a better 
handle.  After that, it is a week to week process up to the sale. The Report after that will 
be in October and that will be based on where we are, what happened and who we were 
able to help.  Ms. Graves Sellars also made the Task Force aware that assessments 
are coming. Their Report will be coming out in the 1st and 2nd week of September.   
Ms. Graves Sellars mentioned that they have been doing several Workshops – one of 
the Workshops that is coming up is with Ebony Sanders who is the Assessor. She will 
be able to answer specific questions.  We also had a Free Wills Clinic in April, Land Use 
and Forestry Workshop on June 10, 2023. We just had a Workshop on Untangling Heirs’ 
Property on July 15, 2023.  We have an additional Wills Clinic set up for August 12, 
2023 at Penn Center with an additional Wills Clinic on Hilton Head Island in October.  
Maria Walls, Beaufort County Treasurer will be on the Island August 26, 2023, to answer 
pre–Tax Sale questions.  Ms. Graves Sellars answered questions from the Task Force 
after her presentation. 

b. Heritage Library Heir’s Property Presentation 
 
Ms. Linda Piekut, Project Director from the Heritage Library provided the presentation 
as included in the Packet and gave and gave and gave a step-by-step review regarding 
the Heirs’ Property Family Research Process.  After her presentation, Ms. Piekut 
answered questions from the Task Force.  The Task Force thanked Ms. Piekut for her 
thorough presentation.  
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9. Adjournment 

The meeting adjourned at 3:21 p.m. 
 
 

     Submitted by:  Karen Knox 
   Senior Administrative Assistant 

 
     Approved: [DATE] 
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TOWN OF HILTON HEAD ISLAND 
Gullah Geechee Land & Cultural Preservation Task Force 

TO: Gullah Geechee Land and Cultural Preservation Task Force 
FROM: Richard Edwards, Community Planning Manager 
VIA: 
VIA: 

Missy Luick, Director of Planning 
Shawn Colin, Assistant Town Manager – Community Development 

DATE: September 11, 2023 
SUBJECT: Historic Neighborhood Permitting & Design Studio Report 

  

SUMMARY 

 
Residents Served, October 2021-August 25, 2023   
 
  

• 64 Total Design Studio requests (1 new requests) 
o 33 completed cases thus far 

 1 new case completed included in this month’s report 
• Heirs’ property preservation 

o 31 active projects 
 18 On Hold 

• 15 Waiting on more information from applicant 
• 3 Waiting on Town CIP for program implementation 

 13 in progress, active, under review, working with applicant 
 
Issues Addressed 
Staff have assisted residents with a wide range of issues: 

o Drafted concept site designs. 
o Discussed resolutions to access issues, including access relocation. 
o Drafted concept site access designs (to create or relocate access easements or rights-

of-way) 
o Drafted landscape plans meeting LMO requirements. 
o Discussed application requirements for Family Subdivision, Family Compound, 

Subdivision and Small Residential Plan Review applications.  
o Discussed density requirements. 
o Assisted with street name applications. 
o Discussed property line boundary adjustments and the Plat Stamp application process. 
o Discussed conversion of Development Plan Review applications to Family Compound 

applications and conversion of conventional subdivisions to Family Subdivisions. 
o Corrected addresses. 
o Discussed flood elevation requirements. 
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Collaboration 
Providing these services required collaboration with Town staff from several departments, 
including Development Review & Zoning, Urban Design, Stormwater, Engineering, Natural 
Resources, Legal, Building Inspections, Capital Improvement Projects Division, and Fire 
Rescue. 
 
Staff also collaborates with outside agencies and nonprofits, including Palmetto Electric, Hilton 
Head Public Service District, Deep Well, Heritage Library, Habitat for Humanity, and Lowcountry 
Gullah Foundation. 

 

Note: To preserve residents’ anonymity, details of the services provided are described 
generally. 

Case studies discussion will include a report on family compound and family subdivision 
applications: 
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TOWN OF HILTON HEAD ISLAND 
Gullah Geechee Land & Cultural Preservation Task Force 

TO: Gullah Geechee Land and Cultural Preservation Task Force 
FROM: 
VIA 
VIA 

Krishana Perry, Principal Planner – Historic Neighborhood Preservation 
Richard Edwards, Community Planning Manager 
Missy Luick, Assistant Community Development Director 

CC: Shawn Colin, Assistant Town Manager – Community Development 
DATE: September 11, 2023 
SUBJECT: Home Safety and Repair Program and Sewer Connection Program Update 

  

SUMMARY 
 
 As of August 18, 2023, the Home Safety and Repair Program Activity is: 

•     112 applications received. 
o 79 completed applications received. 

 45 site visits scheduled or to be scheduled.   
 24 home safety and repair projects are under contract for a total value of 

$485,821.00. 
o 22 building permits have been issued. 
• 10 new projects are being prepared to be sent out for contractor 

bidding next week.  
• 5 permitted jobs have been completed. 

 9 Tree removal contracts are under way or completed for an estimated total 
value of $19,779. 

o 4 tree removal applications are under contract and permitted. 
Contractor to schedule a start date. 

o 1 is waiting on a contractor quote. 
o 4 tree removal contracts, work has been completed. 

o There are no applications currently under income verification review. 
o 13 applications need additional information, and we are working with the owners to 

obtain. 
 5 of these applications are income approved. 

o 9 applications did not meet the income qualifications.  
• We received no new applications this week.  
• FH Paschen is currently working on 5 permitted jobs. 
• We have received and returned 4 phone calls this week regarding construction schedules and 

general questions.  
  
As for the Sewer Connection Program Activity there have been: 

• 28 applications received. 
o 8 applications are under review and pending. 
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o 20 applications have a Town letter of approval for connection. 
 2 of these the work has not been scheduled yet. 
 18 of these the work has been completed, invoiced, and paid leaving a balance 

of $126,216.36. 
 The estimated balance for all current work orders once they have been 

completed and invoiced is $94,836.36. 
• We received 1 new application this week.  
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